
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

November 18
th
, 2020 

 

Colonel Eric M. Noe, District Commander 

Little Rock District Corps of Engineers 

P.O. Box 867 

Little Rock, Arkansas 72203-0867 

 

RE: Public Notice: Re-issuance of Nationwide Permits 2020 

 

Dear Colonel Noe, 

 

The Arkansas Department of Energy and Environment (E&E), Division of Environmental Quality 

(DEQ) has completed its review of the above referenced public notice for re-issuance of the U.S. 

Army Corps of Engineers Nationwide Permits (NWPs) for the State of Arkansas. 

 

DEQ has determined discharges from projects covered under these NWPs will comply with water 

quality requirements according to Arkansas Pollution Control and Ecology Commission’s 

(APC&EC) Rule 2. 

 

Therefore, pursuant to §401(a)(1) of the Clean Water Act, the DEQ hereby issues water quality 

certification for all NWPs, contingent upon the following conditions: 

 

1) An individual water quality certification request must be submitted to DEQ for activities 

which may impact Extraordinary Resource Waters, Ecologically Sensitive Waterbodies, and 

Natural Scenic Waterways as identified in APC&EC Rule 2, Water Quality Standards for 

Surface Waters of the State of Arkansas. In order to determine compliance with the standards 

set forth in APC&EC Rule 2.203 for these Outstanding Resource Waters, projects covered 

under NWPs on these waters shall be reviewed by DEQ.  

2) In accordance with APC&EC Rule 2.305, the applicant shall obtain a Short Term Activity 

Authorization (STAA) when performing work in the wetted area of waters of the state as 

defined by Arkansas Code Annotated (A.C.A.) §8-4-102. Activities approved under a STAA, 

are subject to the provisions that no permanent or long-term impairment of beneficial uses is 

likely to result from such activity. More information can be obtained by visiting 

https://www.adeq.state.ar.us/water/planning/instream/ or https://eportal.adeq.state.ar.us/ .  

3) The applicant shall implement all practicable best management practices (BMPs) to avoid 

excessive impacts of turbidity to waters of the state, 40 CFR §122.26(c).  

4) The applicant will take all reasonable measures to prevent the spillage or leakage of any 

chemicals, oil, grease, gasoline, diesel, or other fuel in accordance with A.C.A. §8-4-217. In 

the unlikely event such spillage or leakage occurs, the applicant must contact E&E 

Emergency Response at 501-682-0716 immediately. 

https://www.adeq.state.ar.us/water/planning/instream/
https://eportal.adeq.state.ar.us/


 

5) If a construction site will disturb equal to or greater than one (1) acre and less than five (5) 

acres, the applicant shall comply with the requirements in APC&EC Rule 6.203 for 

Stormwater discharge associated with a small construction site, as defined in APC&EC Rule 

No. 6. If the construction site will disturb five (5) acres or more, the applicant shall comply 

with the terms of the Stormwater Construction General Permit Number ARR150000 prior to 

the start of construction. BMPs must be implemented regardless of the size. More 

information can be obtained by contacting the NPDES Stormwater Section of DEQ at (501) 

682-0623. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
Robert E. Blanz, Ph.D., P.E. 

Associate Director, Office of Water Quality 

 

Cc: Sarah Chitwood, Regulatory Division Chief USACE 

 Lisa Boyle, Project Manager USACE 

 Wanda Boyd, U.S. EPA 

 

 


